
SUMMARY OF ARMYISTELLIGEJfCE
Wednesday, Bth.

Washington, June 7, 1864.
To Major General Dix, New York :

Dispatches from headquarters of the Army of
tho Potomac, dated nine o'clock this morning,

have been received.
An assault was made on Burnside about mid-

night, and successfully repulsed. In the prese-
ding afternoon a one hundred picket of the ene-

my made a rush to find out what was the mean-

ing of Hancock's advancing siege line, and nine
of the party were captured, and the rest killed
or driven back.

Several letters have passed between Gen. Grant
and Gen. Lee in respect to collecting the dead
and wounded between the two armies. General
Grant, in the closing letter, regrets that all his
"efforts for alleviating the sufferings of wound-
ed men left on the battle-field have been render-
ed nugatory."

Two rel>el officers and six men sent out to
search for the wounded of their commands, were

captured in consequence of the enemy not deliv-
ing Gen. Lee's letter until after the hour he had
named had expired. Gen. Grant notified Gen.
Lee that they were captured through a misun-
derstanding, and willnot be held as prisoners,
but willbe returned.

No other military intelligence received.
EDWIN M. STANTON,

Secretary of War.

Thursday, ©Hi.

Washington, June B—l2 noon.
To Major General Dix, New York :

A dispatch from General Grant, dated yester-
day afternoon, 3:05 P. M., reports: "All has
been very quiet to-day. No casualties report-
ed."

A dispatch from General Sherman, dated at

Ackworth yesterday evening, 6.30, P. M., says :

"Ihave been to Altoona Pass, and find it very
admirable for our purpose. Itis the gate through
the laitt or most eastern spur of the Alleghenies.
Itnow becomes as useful to us as it was to the
enemy, being easily defended from either direc-
tion.

"The roads hence (from Ackworth,) into Geor-
gia are largo and good, and the country more

open." Details of the position of our troops and
contemplated movements are given, but are not

needed for public information. The dispatch
further states that " the enemy is not in our im-
mediate front, but his signals are seen on Lost
Mountain and Keneshaw."

Dispatches from General Canby, dated June 3,
have been received, which report satisfactory
progress in the organization of his command.

EDWIN M. STANTON,
Secretary of War.

Washington, June 8—1:30 P. M.
Major General Dix, New York :

A dispatch from Mr. Dana, at General Grant's
headquarters, dated last night at 8:30 P. M., an-
nounces a victory by General Hunter over the
rebels beyond Staunton, and that the rebel Gen-
eral Jones was killed on the battle-field. The
dispatch is as follows :

" Richmond Examiner of to-day speaks of the
defeat of General W. B. Jones by General Hun-
ter, twelve miles beyond Staunton, Va. General
Jones was killed on the field. His successor re-
tired to Waynesboro, and now holds the moun-
tains between Charlottesville and Staunton. The
paper further states that no hospital stores were
captured by Hunter."

Another dispatch announces that our forces
occupy Staunton.

Hunter's victory, and that our troops occupy
Staunton, is confirmed by tho following dispatch,
just received from General Butler:

" All quiet on my line. Richmond papers of
June 7 give intelligence of a fight at Mount
Crawford between General Hunter and General
Jones, in which H jnter was victorious, and
Jones, rebel commander, was killed. Staunton
was afterwards occupied by the Union forces.—
The fighting was on Sunday."

EDWIN M. STANTON,
Secretary of War.

Hattirday, 11th.
WAsniNOTON, June9—loA.M.

Major General Dix, New York:
Owing to tho break in the telegraph lines, no

dispatches were received yesterday from the
Army ofthe Potomac.

Dispatches have arrived this morning with
dates to 9 o'clock last night.

There was no firing on Wednesday except by
pickets. Arrangements had been effected by
which the killed and wounded between the lines
were gathered in. There were no movements
yesterday.

A deserter who came into our lines reports
that Hunter's victory near Staunton was much
more complete than the Richmond papers re-
ported. He sajrs that Hunter took twenty can-
non, many prisoners, and a large quantity of
stores. Tho defeated force was recently a part
ofBreckinridge's command.

General Hunter's report has not yet been re-
ceived.

EDWIN M. STANTON,
Secretary of War.

Sunday, I'.'tli.
Washington, June 11—2 P. M.

To Major General Dix, New York:
Official reports from the headquarters of the

Armyof the Potomac, down to 5 o'clock yester-
day es ening, detail no movements of impor-
tance

A dispatch from Gen. Sherman, dated yester-
day, states that our cavalry yesterday, (Thurs-
day, 9th,) developed the position of the enemy in
a line along tho hills from Kenesaw to Lost
Mountain, and we are now marching by the
roads towards Kenesaw.

A dispatch from Gen. Butler, dated this morn-
ing at 1 o'clock, reports " all quiet along our
lines. Yesterday, Gen. Kautz charged the ene-
my's works at Petersburg, and carried them,
penetrating the town, but not being supported
by Gen. Gillmore, who hail withdrawn his forces
without a conflict, Gen. Kautz was obliged to
withdraw without further effect. Gen. Kautz
captured forty prisoners and one piece of artil-
lery, which he brought with him."

A dispatch from Gen. Can by, dated Vicksburg,
Juno 4, statec that " Gen. Emory reports that an
attempt by Taylor's force tocross the Atchafala-
ya had been frustrated, the troops that had cross-
ed dispersed, and a large quantity of commis-
sary stores and clothing captured."

General Burbridge, commanding in Kentucky,
in a dispatch dated yesterday, at Lexington, re-

ports that "after concentrating a force at the
mouth of Beaver creek, on Big Sandy, Imoved
against Morgan's force in Virginia, went as far
as Gladesville. Morgan, with 2,500 men, moved
into Kentucky, via Whitesburg. Ipursued, and,
by marching ninety miles in twenty-four hours,
came upon him at Mount Sterling yestorday

morning, and defeated him.

" By stealing fresh horses, he reached Lexing-
ton attwo o'clock this forenoon. Our forces held
the fort, and the rebels did but little damage.—
He left here at seven A. M. for Versailles. I
start inpursuit with a fresh force this morning."

No official report has yet been received from
General Hunter.

EDWIN M. STANTON,
Secretary of War.

JVlonday, 13th.
Washington, June 12—1.20 P. M.

Maj. Gen. Dix, New York :
A dispatch from Gen. Hunter dated at 6 o'clock

in the morning of the Bth inst., at Staunton, re-
ports that we met the enemy at Piedmont last
Sunday, the sth, killing Wm. E. Jones, their
commanding general, and totally routing them
after a battle of ten hours' duration.

We have captured fifteen hundred
altogether, one thousand men and over sixty
officers on the field of battle. Also, three thou-
sand stand of arms, threo pieces of artillery, and
a vast quantity of stores. We have to-day effec-
ted a junction with Gens. Crook and Averill.
It is stated in another dispatch, unofficial, da-

ted at Staunton, June 9, that our infantry is now

engaged burning ties and bending rails east and
west. All government railroad buildings have
been burned at Staunton. We leave to-morrow.

R. R. McCAIN.
A dispatch from General Grant's headquarters,

dated yesterday, at 4. P. M., reports that the
rebel cavalry having yesterday made a dash into
Wilson's lines at the Tenny House, Wilson this
morning sent out a party of Mcintosh's brigade
to see where the enemy were. Their pickets
were driven back, and tho outer line forced, the
cavalry passing over the entrenchments.

About a mile west of Bethsaida Church, Mc-
intosh came upon Field's division of Infantry,
and having accomplished the purpose of his re-
connoisance retired. He killed and wounded a
number of rebels in his progress, and brought
away four or five prisoners.

Ho had sixteen men killed and wounded.
Dispatches from General Sherman, dated athis

headquarters, Big Shanty, Georgia, this morn-
ing, have been received. They state that our
lines are within four or five hundred yards of
the enemy, but no fighting yet.

EDWIN M. STANTON,
Secretary of War,

Bermuda Hundred, where Butler is entrench-
ed, is a peninsula, formed by the junction of the
Appomatox with tho James river, on the south
\u25a0ids of it, and through the tortuous winding of
the James, is bounded by that river on the north
side. At the point fortified by aur troops the
peninsula is not more than three miles across.—
From the left of our position, which rests on the
Appomatox river to within a mile of tLe James
river, runs a ravine, which, by reason of its
great depth and abruptness of declivity, is ut-
terly impassable. From the point of its termi-
nation to the James river the country is quite
level. Over this section the main part of the
fighting has been done. Butler's position is so
strong that he is in no danger of being disturb-
ed ; and he has not only position to aid him but
gunboats which have many times proved a ter-
ror to the enemy.

tii m m
The city of New Haven, Conn., has an excess

of 475 men over all calls for troops yet issued—
more than enough to fillanother call for 300,000.
Meriden is 130 ahead, Mlddletown 81, Hampden
53, and Milford34,


